
TECHNICAL GUIDANCE DOCUMENT PART 8:

CONSULTATION FINDINGS AND RESPONSE.

Table 1: Responses by type of respondent.

Type of Organisation Number of 
responses.

Architect 1
Individual 1

Total 2

Table 2:  Consultation findings.

Questions Yes No Don’t  
know

1. Do you think that the proposals in 
respect of the Changing Places 
Sanitary Accommodation are 
reasonable?

2

2. Do you think that the proposals in 
respect of Section 6 are reasonable? 2

3. Do you think that the proposals in 
respect of Section 8 are reasonable? 2

4. Do you think that the proposals in 
respect of Section 9 are reasonable? 2

5. Do you think that the proposals in 
respect of Section 10 are reasonable? 2

6. Do you think that the proposals in 
respect of Section 11 are reasonable? 2

7. General suggestions or observations 1



Response to comments received with the questionnaire returns.

No Respondent Comments made. Departments response Minister’s 
decision

1. Architect. Consideration should be given to 
merging the CP facility with the
standard wheelchair accessible WC. 

A Changing Places (CP) facility is a 
combined toilet, shower and changing
room for use by people with complex and 
multiple disabilities who require the help 
of up to two assistants. The space needs 
to be fitted with a fixed tracked hoist 
system so that assistants can fit the 
user’s slings to the hoist and move the 
person to the various items in the facility.
Due to the nature of its use, the fittings 
and equipment provided are not designed 
to meet the needs of independent 
wheelchair users, as such, combing the 
two is not considered to be practicable.

No change

1.1 There will arrive a time when the 
Island is reasonably provided with CP 
facilities and as such there would be 
no need for the bye-law requirement.

It is agreed there will arrive a time when 
the Island is reasonably provided with CP 
facilities and that when this occurs the 
need for regulation in this area will 
diminish.   

No change

1.2 The recommendation for locating 
consumer units within the height 
range for other switches and sockets 
may cause issues for electrical 

Discussions have been held with 
representatives of the Jersey Electrical 
Contractors Association (JECA) 
regarding the positioning of consumer 

No change



contractors. units within the height range of 450mm 
and 1200mm above finished floor level. 
The outcome of those discussions was 
that this standard could reasonably be 
achieved. No formal response to this
proposal has been received from the 
JECA as a result of this consultation. 

1.3 It was suggested that nine CP 
facilities at the following locations 
around the Island would be 
appropriate.

1. Airport.
2. Le Braye slipway. St Brelade.
3. St Brelades Bay.
4. St Aubin.
5. Jardins de la Mare.
6. Town Hall, St Helier
7. Elizabeth Terminal. St Helier.
8. Town Park.
9. Gorey Harbour

It is accepted that the nine locations 
suggested would provide a good level of 
coverage, and should CP facilities be 
provided at those locations this may 
negate the need for regulation in future.

No change


